



Associated Students of Boise State University
Inclusive Excellence Student Council Meeting Minutes
09/15/2022 4:30PM-5:30PM
Location: IESC ROOM

- I. Call to Order - 4:34 PM**
- II. Attendance/Approval of Minutes**
 - A. In Attendance: Melanie Figueroa Zavala (IESC Chair), Abby Smith (Administrative Director), Alex Schuldt (Officer), Amelia Jobe (Officer), Leo Parry (Officer), Ro Parker (Advisor), Kalista (Vice President of Academic Affairs)
 - B. Motion to fast track minutes
 - Motioned By: Amelia Jobe Seconded By: Alex Schuldt
 - Approve: 3 Abstain: 0 Deny: 0**
 - C. Approval of 9/08/2022 Minutes
 - Motioned By: Alex Schuldt Seconded By: Leo Parry
 - Approve: 3 Abstain: 0 Deny: 0**
- III. Officer Updates**
 - 1. Amelia

- a. Discussion: Amelia is officially working with the GEC team and Faculty Senate as a Representative. She will be starting next week. Amelia is also emailing Jenn about the appointment of Stella Stigers. Lastly, Amelia has found two more people that are interested in becoming IESC representatives. Amelia wants to give them some more information on what the position would entail. Amelia has also looked into the code and has been looking for errors.
- 2. Alex
 - a. Discussion: Alex is still waiting for an email from Wendy. Alex also took a group to the pride parade on Friday and Saturday.
- 3. Melanie
 - a. Discussion: Melanie has been continuing her Student Organization outreach. She met with the Jewish student association on 9/9 and the club wants to start an instagram series with the IESC to educate the community about possible Jewish racism and hate. Melanie also met with the Intertribal Native Council on the 13th to connect and meet officers. Melanie met with the Black Student Organization today the 15th and once again believes the best way to support them is through outreach and education. Melanie and Abby will be meeting with an Associate Dean of Students on the 22nd of September. Lastly, there is discussion of introducing a Land Acknowledgement to the ASBSU.
- 4. Leo
 - a. Leo spoke with Ro and then met with Charles discussing anti-racism work and workshops for students. Leo will be setting up a meeting soon. Leo is also working with student basic needs to help students with all needs they may need. Leo also wants to possibly set up a meeting to annotate code to possibly simplify and know roles specifically. Lastly, there is possibly a new connection with

Idaho Democrats for community activism and for connections for community organizing.

IV. New Business

VI. Old Business

A. Assembly Appointment

- a. McKenna will not be able to join the Assembly. Stella Stigers was appointed as a member however.

VII. Open Floor/Announcements

A. Upcoming Events

1. Mexican Independence Day (Student Equity)
 - a) Fri Sep 16 (11-2) @ SUB Patio
2. Conversation over recent ASBSU Resolution #2: Withdrawing ASBSU Resolution #2 as it stands and will be looking over potential amendments.

VIII. Meeting Adjourned - 4:48 PM